Esperance Tennis Club

Wednesday 11th March 2020 1830



Meeting Minutes

Attending

Ainslie Wildberger Alysha Castelli Shane Spengler Debra McBride Kelvin Maclean Andrew Kuss

Apologies

Jane Wandel
Jill Wehr
Kym Jones
Neville Welker
Chantelle Hoffrichter

Announcements:

Acceptance of last meeting minutes; Moved by Ainslie, Seconded by Alysha.

Presidents report

Thank you everyone for their hard work leading up to and during the March tournament. Thank you, Kelvin, for his hard work, having very good feedback from the members about the coaching skills you bring to the town. Also thank you to Jane for making the tablets and working on the bar area.

Treasures Report

Jill Away on holiday in Japan. Emailed a cashflow report. Attached in email.

AGENDA ITEMS

Club calendar

Continue to work on a club calendar, Debra playing google calendar on the website. As this is going to cost the club, to wait for Jill for account details. This calendar will also connect up to google drive which will house all the club's documents.

Junior Subcommittee

To have a junior subcommittee to help Kym with the running of Junior tennis within the club. Committee members to assess which parents would be interested in this. This committee would report to main committee. They would organize junior's country week /pennants and other aspects of tennis. Kym to be approached with idea.

All for one

24th of April is one and all community program. 2hrs of play during the school holidays. To check with Shire if will be running amongst the current Health situation.

Country Week

Country week is 18th of April in Perth. To push for members to attend. Poster to be put around the club. Tennis WA not very accommodating with dates is association with other tournaments. Kelvin to assess if it is feasible for him to attend these tournaments.

Hot Shots

Kelvin would like to have a come and try Hotshot days. Looking for May. To confirm next meeting.

Tennis WA

Tennis WA Greg Wood is come down to help with club development. Charlotte King is also going to accompany Grey to Esperance to complete a court audit. This is to help with book a court development.

Open Court

Open court has increased the number of players returning to tennis. Thank you, Ainslie, for organizing this. There are only two weeks left in this term. To decide if to run over winter.

March Tournament

March tournament; to have a pathway on the organizing of this tournament. TO be completed by the Winter. Make this more stream line for next year. To increase numbers, letters to be sent to coaches informing them about accommodation and what the town can offer.

Club Champs

Timing not very good at present. To push back until October 24th. Push for Family environment with social doubles, vets matches and exhibition game.

Memberships

Membership to be reassess into changing date and ?cost. Debra working with Wayward Nation about online forms. Looking at direct debit monthly to help families. Also have to contact with Tennis WA to see what they recommend.

Open table discussions

Debra – Need the cage for the alcohol to be fixed to the floor. No volunteers.

Chantelle – Mungi Tournament wasn't run last year. Should keep it on the calendar. Club could help with the running of this. Debra has talked to Rae who was organizing this. She will email aspects about this and see how we can assist her, to tale next meeting. Also, about Alcohol licensing and pushing for more members to have their approved managers license.

Kelvin suggested setting up another subcommittee to help with the club's vision and bring new people into the committee fold. Kelvin also reports that he has had an increasing in numbers which is positive. Push on website for more coaching and bigger Facebook present.

Shane – Still not having keys for access. All committee members are allowed access to club rooms. Has Jill and Neville are the only ones who can get master keys cut. They are currently not in town.

Alysha – Chantelle is working on a liquor license as we do not have on for the club. Need to have move approved managers within the club otherwise we face a \$10,000 fine. Anyone with a master key will require to have their approved managers as the master key will open the fridge. Also, will have to choose what type of license we get, what days should the license function.

Grants- ongoing grant applications for fences. \$5000 from Southern Ports. Making the total to \$15000. Unsure how much the club is footing. New grants opening at different times.

Meeting finished 8.30 pm.

NEXT MEETING 6.30 pm 1st April 2020